President Chen Meets with Dr. Fidel Castro Diaz-Balart



NSFC President Chen Yiyu and Vice President Shen Wenqing cordially met with the Cuban delegation led by Dr. Fidel Castro Diaz-Balart, scientific advisor to the State Council of Cuba on Oct. 13th, 2009. President Chen pointed out that Cuba and China have maintained sound and brotherly relationship and it is a common wish to strengthen the scientific and technological cooperation between the two countries. Dr. Fidel Castro Diaz-Balart expressed his willingness to strengthen the exchanges and cooperation in the fields of nano-science and biotechnology. Mr. Hector Conde Almeida, first secretary of the Embassy of Cuba, and NSFC officials including Dr. Meng Xianping, Director-General of the Bureau of Planning, Ms. Bai Ge, Deputy Director-General of the Bureau of International Cooperation, and Ms. Chen Huai, Division Director of the Bureau of International Cooperation, attended the meeting.

During his stay in China, Dr. Fidel Castro Diaz-Balart also visited MOST, CAS and other organizations.

Vol. 17, No. 2, 2009